
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
Date: September 17, 2021 
 
To: Gallagher Centre & Kinsmen Arena Facility Users 
  
From: Taylor Morrison, Gallagher Centre General Manager 
 
RE: COVID-19 Masking Requirements 
 
 
Pursuant to the Public Health Order from September 16, 2021, effective Friday September 17, 2021, non-
medical face masks are to be worn in all indoor public spaces. This includes all patrons, users, athletes, 
team personnel, spectators, contractors, and facility staff. 
 
In relation to sport and recreation activities, the following exemptions are provided through the Public 
Health Order: 
 
Section 4 (c) (ix) 
Individuals 18 years of age and older while participating in athletic or sports activities, for the duration of 
the sport or activity only, so long as they are subject to a proof of vaccination policy; 
 
Section 4 (c) (x) 
Individuals who are under the age of 18 years while participating in athletic or sports activities, for the 
duration of the sport or activity only. 
 
Section 4 (d) (iii) 
While seated and consuming food or a beverage in a restaurant, food court at a shopping centre or food 
store, bar, movie theatre or in any other location where food or beverages are served; 
 
Section 4 (d) (iv) 
While participating in aquatic activities, for the duration of the activity only; 
 
While the above exemptions are provided, face masks are to be worn while moving about the facility, and 
while entering and exiting the complex. 
 
As has been the case throughout the pandemic, the situation continues to change rapidly. We will provide 
updated protocol information as we are able to. Additional details can be found online at 
www.saskatchewan.ca/covid19. 
 
Further information on the upcoming proof of vaccination requirements, as directed by the provincial 
government, will be provided as those details are verified. 
 
Please share this information with users and families within your organization. If there are any questions 
please do not hesitate to contact me directly at tmorrison@yorkton.ca, or by phone to 306-786-1740. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Taylor Morrison 
Gallagher Centre General Manager 
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